
 

 

SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL (SHAC) 

January 11, 2017 

YULEE FULL SERVICE SCHOOL 

YULEE, FLORIDA 

 

MINUTES 

 
The School Health Advisory Council met January11, 2017 at Yulee Full Service School, 

Yulee, Florida. Those in attendance were: 

 

Cathy Carter    NCSB/Secretary I & P 

Kim Clemons    NCSB/Employee Wellness 

Andreu Powell         NCSB/Office of I & P 

Tonia Harris    AHEC 

Lauren Jones    NCSB/Food Service 

Lisa Rozier    Family Support Services 

Karyn London    NACDAC 

Teresa Rowe    NCHD RN 

Dr. Seidel    NCHD 

Jacqui Galbreath   Community Member 

Victoria Gibney   UF Extension 

Scott Bruno    Boosterthon Fun Run 

 

Called to order 2:01 pm 

 

Andreu Powell opened the meeting and welcome was extended to everyone.  Andreu 

Powell called for a review of the November 9, 2016 minutes. Minutes approved 

Jones/London. 

 

 

Scott Bruno – Boosterthon Fun Run 

 Presented his program and talked about fundraising 

 Schools get 50% or more of the profit 

 Promotes healthy lifestyles and nutrition 

 

Lisa Rozier – Family Support Services 

 BLS - Lisa will present on Foster Parents 

 

Kim Clemons – NCSB - Program Manager Wellness 

 Passed out exercise classes schedule - free to school employees 

 Handed out email about Local School Wellness Policy toolkit being available 

 

 



 

Lauren Jones- NCSB Food Service Director 

 Lettuce from Traders Hill now in all schools 

 Tomatoes from Florida in Cafeterias 

 Food Truck using Beef Producers in Miami 

 

Karen London – NACDAC 

 Underage drinking & driving  meeting – especially before Prom 

 Will try an use Interns from AHEC 

 

Andreu Powell – NCSD 

 Next meeting moved to March 29th 

 

Tonia Harris – AHEC 

 Health Career program next summer – have to have a GPA of 2.8, letter from 

guidance and teacher - stay at UF for 4 weeks 

 Applications were sent to all High Schools for Summer Program 

 

Teresa Rowe – NCHD RN 

 Increase in ILI Activity in schools 

 GI increase before Christmas-saw 10 at 1 school in one day 

 Screenings are complete 

 December Immunizations audit went well 

 Students have to be fever free 24 hours before returning to school 

 Immunization Audit at FBMS 

 Epi Gram 

 

Jacqui Galbreath – Community Member 

 Hilliard Fitness Center open 24/7 

 Fitness Center Open House held January 21
st
 

 

Dr. Seidel – NCHD 

 Every Kid Healthy – April 24-28, 2017 

 February is Heart month 

 Not too late for Flu Shots 

 Hands only CPR 

 September - 5K in Callahan 

 Stop the Bleed 

 Infant Mortality Task Force 

 

Victoria Gibney – UF Extension 

 Be a “Let’s Move” recognized Child Care Center – earn CEUs credits 

 

 

 



Meeting adjourned 3:27 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,         

Cathy Carter 

 

 

 


